
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
         Agenda Item # 11 
 
TO:  Metropolitan Planning Commission 
FROM: Buz Johnson 
DATE: January 28, 2008 
SUBJECT: Amendments to the Knoxville Zoning Ordinance affirming the action 

of City Council regarding Article 4, Section 26 (E) (Design Review 
Board:  Creation, Responsibilities, Membership, and Administrative 
Rules  (2-D-08-OA) 

            
 
Recommendation 
APPROVE amendments 
 
Background 
On January 30, 2007, the Knoxville City Council approved an amendment to the 
zoning ordinance establishing the D-1 (Downtown Design Overlay) district, based 
on a recommendation from the Metropolitan Planning Commission.  Subsequent 
to that amendment, City Council approved amendments on March 27, 2007, 
applying the D-1 overlay to the Central Business Improvement District and 
adopting the Downtown Knoxville Design Guidelines.  The minutes of that 
meeting reflect that additional language was added to the Design Guidelines 
(Section 26 (E) in the zoning ordinance) defining the Design Review Board.  The 
new language, which was not considered by MPC as a zoning ordinance 
amendment, was never added to the zoning ordinance section of the Knoxville 
City Code, even though it was adopted by City Council.  The amendment, 
however, was added to the zoning ordinance as maintained by MPC. 
 
The proposed amendment, if adopted by MPC, will be forwarded on to City 
Council as an amendment to the zoning ordinance.  The following is the 
proposed amendment: 
 
 
(Please note that language to be added is in bold type.) 
 
 
 



 
Article 4, Section 26 
 
E. DESIGN REVIEW BOARD:  CREATION, RESPONSIBILITIES, 

MEMBERSHIP AND ADMINISTRATIVE RULES  
 
For the purpose of making decisions relative to the Downtown Design 
Guidelines, a Downtown Design Review Board shall be established.   The 
Design Review Board’s function is not to impose any architectural 
preferences.  In no way are the guidelines meant to bring uniformity in 
design or approach or to require specific materials.  They are meant to be 
applied in as flexible manner as possible to meet the needs of the building 
designer while encouraging the design to respect the context of nearby 
buildings and the streetscape.  The guidelines are thus not a rigid set of 
rules, but rather a set of key principles to guide development.  The Review 
Board’s task is to provide certainty that both immediate surroundings as 
well as downtown as a whole are taken into account with each building 
project.  Administrative rules, including rules governing the board, terms of 
membership and application schedules, shall be approved by the Metropolitan 
Planning Commission.  The responsibilities of the Board and its membership are 
outlined below.  
 
 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions regarding this change.  A copy of a 
memorandum from Debra Poplin, City Law Department, providing additional 
detail to the amendment is attached.      

MPC February 14, 2008 Agenda Item # 11



MPC February 14, 2008 Agenda Item # 11



MPC February 14, 2008 Agenda Item # 11




